WASHINGTON STATE BICYCLE ASSOCIATION 
Board of Directors Conference Call
January 10, 2022

MINUTES

Participants:  Paul Bourcier, Ted Chauvin, David Chipchase, Dan Fealk, David Hills, Gina Kavesh, Margaux McBirney, Chad Nichols, Kevin Raymond, Mike Sirott and Tyler Sudweeks.

Also attending: Scott Stout

Gina called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  

Minutes of the November 29, 2021 were approved.

Dan reviewed the 2021 Profit and Loss and Balance Sheet statements with the board.   Gina presented a draft WSBA budget for 2022.  On the revenue side, the budget assumes equipment rental income and modest increases in USAC rider day and WSBA membership revenues.  Budget assumptions on the expense side remained comparable to 2021, particularly with respect to WSBA event support and grants. The budget projects a year-end loss of approximately $4,200.  Following discussion, the proposed 2022 budget was adopted unanimously.

Gina provided an update on WSBA membership. WSBA has approximately 350 members at present. The adopted budget assumes membership during 2022 will eventually exceed 1000 during the calendar year.  Race numbers are in the process of being issued individually, and not through the teams as in years past.

Turning to other business, Gina provided event updates related to 2022 collegiate events, the road calendar, cyclo-cross, championship events, and the Larry Kemp camp.  Margaux led a discussion related to growing collegiate events. The Larry Kemp camp will not be occurring in 2022, but plans are in the works for 2023 with leadership from Chad. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm.
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